
 

Statement from University of South Alabama President Gordon Moulton 

 

Today, I speak on behalf of the entire University family, including our students, 

faculty, staff, Board of Trustees, and alumni.  We are all saddened and heartbroken by 

the death of one of our students, Mr. Gil Collar.  The University is committed to a full 

and thorough investigation of this matter.  The investigation is being conducted by the 

Mobile County Sheriff’s office and the District Attorney of Mobile.  The University is 

fully cooperating with all efforts to support their investigation.  We respectfully ask 

that appropriate time be allowed for the agencies to complete their work. 

The entire University community extends its deepest condolences to the family 

and friends of Gil Collar during this difficult time. 


